TOWN OF SOMERS 

 MINUTES of the ANNUAL MEETING 

April 18, 2013
The 2013 Annual Meeting of the Town of Somers was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Town Chairman Ben Harbach at Somers Town Hall, 7511 12TH Street, Somers, WI.
Present: Town Chairman Ben Harbach, Supervisors Peter Ress, Gregg Sinnen, Michael DeLuca & Judy Schantek. 35 Town residents present. Also present:  Administrator William Morris, Town Attorney Jeff Davison, Clerk-Treasurer Tim Kitzman. 
All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes 
Clerk-Treasurer Tim Kitzman read the Minutes of the 2012 Annual Meeting & Minutes of the Special Meeting on November 27, 2012. Motion to approve minutes as read by Larry Harding, 445 8th Place, second by Maureen Schauer, 7306 12th Street. Motion carried by voice vote. 
Financial Report

Clerk-Treasurer Tim Kitzman read the Town Financial Report. Motion to accept by David Geertsen, 127 28th Street, second by Tom Nelson, 369 13th Avenue. Motion carried by voice vote.

Reports
The following reports were read:
Town Board

Parks Committee
Plan Commission
Building Inspection Department
Public Works Department
Fire & Rescue

Parade Committee
Winter Basketball Program

Economic Development Committee
After various questions by residents, there was a motion by James Smith, 1066 22nd Avenue, to
accept all reports as read, second by Jerri Sorensen. 524 13th Place. Motion carried by voice vote.

Old Business

Sandy Barrett, 1424 Sheridan Road, & Colleen Weaver, 445 8th Place, requested information on incorporation. Robert Herrmann, 1074 88th Avenue, asked the number of accounting staff that were employed and their compensation. Larry Harding & Colleen Weaver, 445 8th Place, requested the Town enforce the employee smoking policy. Jeri Sorensen & Rell Barrett, 1424 Sheridan Road, asked the Board to address noise & parking issues caused by college students renting properties in their neighborhood. Robert Herrmann, 1074 88th Avenue, made a motion to reduce the Town Chair’s wages to $10,000 annually. Second by Carl Kirkorian, 502 9th Place. Motion failed: 2 ayes-35 nays by standing vote. Carl Kirkorian made a motion to eliminate the health & dental insurance option to new Town Board members effective with the 2015-2016 term. Second by Robert Herrmann. Motion failed: 5 ayes-30 nays by standing vote. 
New Business

Sandy Barrett stated the need for a Town newsletter. Carl Kirkorian requested an explanation for 
the 1.7% Public Works & Clerical raise that was listed on the 04-09-13 Town Board meeting agenda.
Other business to come before the assembled body

Chairman Harbach stated the Town Board would address the following issues: Waste Management overpayment, Sewer & Public Safety billing inconsistences & water over-charge by the Kenosha Water Utility. Supervisor Ress stressed the need to incorporate. Chairman Harbach thanked Fred Loomis & Edna Highland for their service to the Town.
Set 2014 Annual Meeting for April 17, 2014
Motion by James Smith to set 2014 Annual Meeting on April 17, 2014 at 6:00 P.M., second by Tim Fulton. Motion carried by voice vote.
Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:47 p.m. 

Submitted by Timothy Kitzman, Clerk-Treasurer  
